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Dear Professor Oliveira:

Congratulations, you have been selected to receive a 2017 IBM Faculty Award. This award is highly
competitive and recognizes the quality of your program and its importance to our industry.

Please note that the IBM Faculty Award is a gift in recognition of your achievement and not a contract for services. It will be
processed as a donation to your university. Hence, we expect that no overhead will be charged against this award.

In keeping with the competitive spirit of the program, subsequent nominations must be submitted by an IBM technical
sponsor and will be evaluated with the same process and criteria as first-time nominations.

IBM does not believe that the award raises any actual or potential conflicts of interest. The award is independent of any past,
present or potential future business between Universidade Federal do Parana and IBM. Neither of us has any obligation to
enter into future business with the other.

Universidade Federal do Parana will use the donation in a manner that reflects the highest standards of ethical conduct and
in accordance with all laws, rules and regulations applicable to Universidade Federal do Paran4, including without limitation
anti-bribery laws. Universidade Federal do Parana agrees that no individual associated with or employed by the organization
will improperly benefit, whether directly or indirectly, from the donation; and Universidade Federal do Parana agrees that this
award is not intended to influence, and will not influence, the IT procurement decisions of the organization (or any
organization with which the officers, board members or trustees of the organization are affiliated).

Again, | am delighted to provide you with this award, and | wish you much success in your endeavors.

Sincerely,

De. Lt S W

Dr. Lilian S. Wu
Program Executive, Global University Programs
www.ibm.com/university



